DIOCESE OF KNOXVILLE CURSILLO - SECRETARIAT MEETING

APRIL 17, 2004

ST. JUDE’S, CHATTANOOGA
The meeting opened with a prayer at 10:06 am.
Those present were: Father Alex, Butch Feldhaus, Lois Schering, Steve Pacitti, Velma Burke and Debbie Ferrari.  Marianne Hartman was absent.
Database – Butch Feldhaus
· It was suggested that there be a link for prayer requests.

· It was suggested that there be a link for palanca for Weekend.

· A name and password were submitted by each Secretariat member to Butch, who will put it in the system for access to working area.

Minutes were accepted as amended. Amendments to minutes are:

· Change spelling of Lois last name to “Schering.”

· Remove “on” in fifth paragraph.

· In 6th paragraph change “data base” to database.  The next sentence should read “Butch has interns who can work with him to update the database, if necessary.”

· In 8th paragraph, put a space between “of” and “$3,247.35.”

· Under School of Leaders, move following sentence under Post Cursillo and change as highlighted “Ideally, copy of talk to be given at Ultreyas to be given to the Spiritual Director one week before meeting.”

· Under Lois requests change to read: “One of the topics will be on Leaders Group Reunion, which the Secretariat agreed to.  The other two technique talks will be on two subjects in The Ten Conversations.  

· Under New Business change second to last paragraph to read “setup” instead of “se up.”
Treasurer’s report: $1620 from Appeal; balance as of April 17, 2004, $3,073.49

Newsletter

· Discussion on size, articles and cost of printing and mailing newsletters.

· Suggestion was made to link pictures on website, separate from Newsletter.

· We need to ask membership (in flyer) whether they want to get the Newsletter electronically and who wants a hard copy.

· We are not affiliated with National or Knoxville diocese for mailing purposes.

· Newsletter should be folded for mailing rather than using an envelope.

· Debbie said that she will ask a friend who works for the US Postal Service concerning bulk mail.

· After we get information on bulk mail, Steve will draft guidelines for Carol Rummel, who will look at ways to make the Newsletter less expensive.

· Carol has full editorial control.
· Motion made, seconded, discussed and tabled re reducing postage expenses, weight, size, and bulk permit situation.

· Butch said Steve should delegate work out since Newsletter is under Steve’s control.

· The Secretariat is concerned about the expense of mailing the Newsletter.

Lay Director – Butch Feldhaus
· Finances are in line at diocese.  Butch is talking with Dale Powers re 501(c)(3) tax status and Knoxville Cursillo being placed in the Kennedy Directory.  Butch and Dale Power have been working on it for six months.

· There is a regional Lay and Spiritual Directors meeting at Eagle Bluff, White Bluff, TN. (south of Nashville) on April 23-25, 2004.  Butch and Fr. Alex will be attending.  Topic:  Back to Basics.  There will prayer, business, working on Pastoral Plan, and discussion on the fall and spring encounters.
· Fall Encounter will be held on Oct 29-31 at Owensboro, Ky.  

· Our diocese will host the October 2005 regional meeting in Dubois, TN.   We will handle registration and mail/email out directions.    Speakers, etc. will be handled by the regional service team.

PreCursillo – Velma Burke
· 27 women and 8 men have filled out registrations for the upcoming Weekends.

· Velma will send out notifications re Women’s Weekend.

Post Cursillo – Steve Pacitti
· Ultreya in Crossville, TN. now on 2nd Tuesday of the month (moved from Thursday night).
· All Ultreyas are now on 2nd week of month:

1. Tuesday in Crossville, TN.

2. Wednesday in Cleveland, TN.

3. Thursday in Lenoir City, TN.

· Steve asked Jim Heath for list of names of Cursillistas from Crossville but hasn’t heard from Jim.   Lois said that she has listing and will email it to Steve.

· Fr. Mike Nolan from Our Lady of Perpetual Help in Chattanooga is interested in having an Ultreya at his parish.  Steve will coordinate with Fr. Mike.

· Steve will ask Kathy Rodgers to make a time change for Cleveland’s Ultreya.

· We are to use the term “Grand Reunion” instead of Grand Ultreya.

Cursillo

· Subcommittees:


Supply – Linda Ujcich


Mentoring – Jim and Sue Heath


Palanca


Setup (St. Therese) – Jerry Orman & Jesus Martinez


Setup (Eagle Rock) 


Cleanup (St. Therese) – Debbie Ferrari and reunion group


Cleanup (Women’s Weekend) (Eagle Rock) – Marianne Hartman and 

     reunion group


Cleanup (Men’s Weekend) (Eagle Rock) 


Kitchen – Patty Varley and Helga Deveau

· Butch will talk to Chris Lucian to see if she is interested in the Cursillo position on the Secretariat.    If Chris doesn’t want the postion, then the following will be contacted in the order given (1) Carmine & Sarah Sesa by Butch, (2) Lisa Morris and (3) Kathy Rodgers by Steven and (4) Bob Thomas by Fr. Alex will call Jim Heath to call Bob.   
· Duties of Cursillo person:  site selection, set dates of Weekends, facilities, contract negotiations, financial responsibility, oversee committees, selection planning (team positions and talks) and works with SOL on coordinator and team selection.

· Cursillo committees: Supplies, Mentoring, Palanca, Setups & Cleanups and Kitchen.

· Women’s weekend postponed to a later date t/b/a.
SOL – Lois Schering
· The May 1, 2004 SOL has been cancelled.  The topics we were to present at the SOL from the book, The Ten Conversations, have not as yet been translated into English by the National Cursillo Center.  We are hoping the book will be published by early May.   

· Our next School of Leaders will be held at St. Mary’s in Athens on July 24, 2004.  It will be followed by the Grand Reunion.  
· Butch will look into purchasing a PA system for the SOLs and Weekends.   
· The April 2004 edition of the Ultreya Magazine published a witness that was written by Lois Schering.   Lois will give a copy to Marianne for the Cursillo archives.

Spiritual Director – Fr. Alex 
· Fr. Alex will cancel Fr. Joe for June Women’s Weekend.

· Fr. Alex has been talking with priests of the diocese to make a Weekend

Old Business

· Individual Cursillistas can’t put items on the web page; any changes need to go to the Webmaster.
· Diocesan Ministry Day will be held on August 28 at Knoxville Catholic High School from 8 am to 4 pm.   Steve will handle Cursillo booth.  Assisting Steve will be Debbie and Lois.  Steve is to provide two forms at the Cursillo booth: (1) for people to sign if they have made a Cursillo and (2) a form for those who haven’t made a Weekend.

Personnel issue discussed.   Steve will handle.

Next Secretariat meeting will be held on August 7, 2004 from 10 am to 2 pm at Our Lady of Fatima in Alcoa.  

Meeting adjourned at 2:50 pm.







Respectfully submitted,







      Lois Schering







Acting Secretary
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